
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

FROM: Brett Soukup – Airport Director 

DATE OF MEETING: December 9, 2024 

ITEM TITLE: Resolution approving a Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan for James 
H. Connell Field at the Independence Municipal Airport 

 

BACKGROUND: 

This item was discussed at the Dec. 2nd City Council Work Session. 

Bolton & Menk, Inc., Engineers for this project, prepared a Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan 
(SWPPP) as part of the North Apron project to comply with regulations regarding Stormwater Runoff. 
This plan will need to be submitted to the DNR after final approval by the Council. 

DISCUSSION: 

The resolution accepting the SWPPP is attached for review, and empowers the City Manager to complete 
the process if signatory authority is needed from the City. 

RESULTS: 

The City has established priorities during strategic planning sessions. This item supports the Vision from 
that session of Expanding and Enhancing Infrastructure. This item helps achieve that vision by ensuring 
that the airport complies with Stormwater Pollution regulations. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

This item was included in the project costs for the North Apron project. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends a motion to approve and authorize the Mayor to sign the resolution approving the 
Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan for James H. Connell Field at the Independence Municipal Airport 
and empowering the City Manager to complete any remaining related processes. 


